AGENDA

SWAN LANE MEDICAL CENTRE, PATIENT FOCUS GROUP 

TO BE HELD ON TUESDAY 10 OCTOBER 2017 AT 6.30 PM
1

APOLOGIES

2
       
MINUTES OF LAST MEETING

3 MATTERS ARISING
UPDATE ON 2017/18 ACTION PLAN

- Waiting room events

- Online uptake/services

  a) APPPS x 2

- Cancer screening update

4

PATIENT SURVEY RESULTS
           - Practice survey – Quantitive data

           -  healthwatch results- Qualitive data from waiting room survey


5          OVERVIEW OF PRIMARY CARE CHANGES 
· Nursing Home scheme/ANP

· Pharmacists

· 8-8 GP access

· Physiotherapists

6          BOLTON CARE RECORD
7          PRIDE IN PRACTICE AWARD

8          ANY OTHER BUSINESS
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	1 APOLOGIES
	ACTION

	SO.
	

	2  MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING
	ACTION

	These were agreed.
	

	3  MATTERS ARISING
	ACTION

	Update on 2017/18 Action Plan
Waiting Room Events

JW reported that we have held the following  waiting room promotion events:

Monday 3 July 2017                Bolton Carers Support  
Wednesday 26 July 2017        Healthwatch.

Friday 18 August 2017            Bowel screening

Tuesday 3 October 2017        Staying Well Service

Wednesday 4 October 2017  Age UK

There was a discussion around the wealth of available voluntary organisations in Bolton.  There will be a new Community NHS Navigator role for Bolton as a whole, who will be there to support practices and patients in engaging with the relevant  voluntary agencies.

It was agreed to contact them to see which voluntary organisations would be interested in promoting the services in the waiting room.  

JW mentioned we had problems with space and the waiting room was limited in what could be offered.    The following suggestions were put forward:

Alexandra SureStart  - JW will look into this.

Melting Pot – It is not certain whether this is still available.

BCOM – SB agreed to look into this.
Online Uptake/Services

We have reached the target of 20% of patients using online facilities.  It is expected next year the target will increase to 40%.

APPS
JW said she launched the new MYgp App for mobile phone users.  There has been an uptake of 400 patients using it, now.  JW and DL demonstrated it to members how it appears on their mobile telephones.

It allows patients to book/cancel appointments, and also has a great reminder system for taking medicaton.  The number of patients using the MyGP App also counts towards the online uptake figures.
It is expected there will be more health Apps to follow and in particular one for patients who suffer from high risk of coronary vascular disease – who will be able to use the App to manage their risks.  More information on this to follow.

Cancer Screening Update

Uptake for patients  attending for breast screening was high last year in comparison to both National and Bolton averages.  We will continue to promote this to try and persuade the patients who did not attend to attend.

Bowel Screening – the method for collecting samples for the bowel screening is due to be changed to only one sample being required.  It is hoped that this will increase uptake figures.
There is a new pilot scheme taking place, where patients aged 55-60 will be invited straight to colonoscopy – this is to see whether there would be any benefit in lowering the bowel screening age. 
	JW

SB

	4   HEALTH & SAFETY
	ACTION

	There were no health and safety issues.
	

	5   PATIENT SURVEY RESULTS 
	ACTION

	Healthwatch Data
This has previously been circulated and it was felt very positive, albeit a small sample size.
Annual Patient Satisfaction Survey 2017 – Key Points
1.Lower than average helpfulness of Receptionists

This information was perused and it was felt that when Receptionists are asking or probing patients for further information, it may be can be approached in a more gentle manner, by informing the patient, that they are being asked so that they can be booked with the appropriate clinician.  JW said she would be doing some further training and will include this.  DH also offered to provide customer care training prompts for diffusing non violent communication.
2. Lower than average satisfaction/experience of making an appointment

It is hoped that the commencement of the new Advanced Nurse Practitioner will help with patients obtaining an appointment in a more timely manner.

3. High overall satisfaction rate with the Surgery, conflicting with surgery recommendation data.

The survey shows that although we have 89% of respondents stating that overall experience of the surgery was very good/fairly good, only 67% of repondents said they would recommend the surgery.

Reasons for this were explored and it was agreed to:

a. look more at the feedback in the Friends and Family Survey, and for JW to possibly ring these patients for further information.

b. Have a waiting room stand asking patients why they would or would not recommend the surgery.
	DH

JW


	6   OVERVIEW OF PRIMARY CARE CHANGES 
	ACTION

	Nursing Home Scheme/ANP FROM 1 JANUARY 2018
We will be employing an Advanced Nurse Practitoner (ANP).  
Kath, our existing Nurse Practitioner is currently attending a 2  year degree course to become an ANP and will be absent from the Practice every Thursday and Friday.

It is hoped our ANP will help with completing patient plans at the local Nursing Home.

Pharmacists

CCG employed Pharmacist will be deployed from the 8 November to work in Practice.  
8-8 GP Access

Bolton GP Federation will be submitting a joint bid to the CCG with the Out of Hours (Bardoc) Service to provide 8 am – 8 pm GP assessment.  If successful, additional GP appointments  will be available from 6.30 pm – 8.00 pm at  hubs in the local area, as well as at weekends.  Further information to follow. 
	

	7  BOLTON CARE RECORD
	ACTION

	Bolton CCG are implementing a Bolton Care Record which can be accessed across all Health and Social Services across Bolton for patients.
Patients are automatically assumed to consent to sharing of their medical record unless previously dissented from the Summary Care Record.  However at the time of Consultants accessing the patient record, the patient is asked to give consent. 
Patients can opt out of this by informing their GP Practice.

Anyone wanting to Opt out of the Bolton Care Record will need to inform the Practice Manager, JW.

DH asked for this to be done for her family.
	JW

	10  ANY OTHER BUSINESS
	ACTION

	 JW explained that Flu Vaccines were now available and that this year the vaccine purchased will cover 4 strains of influenza.  It was recommended that all patients who have been invited to attend, should take this offer up.
Tannoy

It was mentioned, that this can be difficult to hear in the waiting room.  Various different methods were discussed.  JW promised to feedback comments to the Partners.
	JW


	NEXT MEETING DATE


	23 January 2018 at 6.30 pm.



